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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com 
Chancellor Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com  
Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 209-3181(C)   

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 797-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

3 Year Trustee James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
     

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Kathy Sellhausea – John Oliver’s Friend      Carlos Chavez PGK 

Charles Peterson – Ken Peterson PGK’s Brother 

Fernando Bautista Sr. (7th anniversary of death) – Riz Bautista’s Father 
 

 

Fred Navarro     Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar (parkinsons) 

Mario Bica – (paralysis)     Don Gargiulo PGK – (heart & kidney failure) 

Jim & Betty Chavez – 69th Wedding Anniversary  
 

 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Aurelia Hains, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa‘s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friends 

Teresa (memory) – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Betty – Jim Chavez’ Wife 

 Vanessa Velasquez (bone cancer) - Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Daughter 

Val Alvarez (cancer) –Michele Magyar’s Sister      

Gary Tingstad (bone cancer) – Serb Family In-law     Home Bound of St. Irenaeus      

  Healing of my family & Friends – Joe Karlowitch      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife  

Mike Kessler – Rick Tkack’s Friend     Katie Tkach – Rick Tkach’s Daughter 

Helen Reyes (cancer) – George Del Hierro’s Friend 

Dennis Sill (cancer) – Neomi & Bill Serb PGK’s Bother-in-Law 

Tom Gillman (recovering from a stroke), Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, 

 Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Emmert Payne (had a stroke during childbirth)  

– Family & Friends of John Oliver     For our Family, Friends & Relative’s that are Sick              

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 Another Christmas season is past us and we welcome a new year and a new decade. May 

this year bring us closer to our Faith, to continue our charity works, to make our council stronger 

thru unity with our brother Knights. What a better way to know your brother knights by attending 

our business meetings, join us on our charity work, our sponsored activities in our parish. 

Thank you to all who help in the Warm Clothing Drive both during the collection and distribution. 

This will keep our homeless warm and dry during this cold season. 

  

 The Lenten season is approaching fast. We will be again serving Fish during the Friday’s of 

Lent. Your council will need you help serving our parish and community with these Fish Fry 

Dinner’s. We also need your help in selling raffle tickets for a one-week vacation to The Grandview 

at Las Vegas. Brother Knights, you will be receiving books of raffle tickets to sell. Please try to sell 

all of them as this is our major fund raiser to help us in all our charities. 

 Please complete your Diocese Safe Environment Training, on the Knights of Columbus Safe 

Environment Training and Live Scan thru our parish. This new requirement is for the safety of our 

youth and protect our parish. Please call me if you have any questions. 

 In a few months our nomination committee will be selecting new officers for the next 

Fraternal Year 2020-2021. If you need to know more about the position, talk to me, consider being a 

leader and a mover to our fraternal organization. Accept the challenge,  

 Be informed on what is going on with the Knights of Columbus. Create a login account at 

the supreme web site. The following are websites for the knights. 

 

Supreme: www.kofc.org  

State Council: www.californiaknights.org  

Chapter: www.ockc.net  

Council 8599: www.kofc8599.org 

 Continue to recruit new members and to reach out to our brother Knights to attend our 

meetings and activities.  

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Grand Knight 

 

http://www.kofc.org/
http://www.californiaknights.org/
http://www.ockc.net/
http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

  

 

The Greatest Of These 

 
 In John 13:33-35 Jesus told His disciples “My children, I will be with you only a little 

longer. You will look for me and just as I told the Jews, so I tell you now. Where I am going you 

cannot come. A new commandment I give you: Love one another. As I have loved you, so you must 

love one another, by this all men will know you are my disciples, if you show love for one another.” 

 

 When Jesus told his followers to go and make disciples of all nations, He followed that with 

instruction on how to do it. Matthew 22: 37-39 the first and great commandment-to Love God with 

all your heart, soul and mind. Love your neighbor as yourself. 

 

 We are called to share Christ and to do it with compassion, respect and Love. There are so 

many people out there who have needs. Needs that can use maybe a note of encouragement, a visit a 

meal, a prayer or maybe a friendly smile. The measure of our love for God is how much we show 

love to His children. 

 

1 Corinthians 13:13 And these three remain: “Faith Hope and Love. But the Greatest of 

These is Love.” 
NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

January Meeting 

                          $20.00 

Carlos Ramirez 

 

February Meeting = $30.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 



 

 

  

                           

Dear Brothers: 
 

 As we move quickly into February, we are reminded of those we love with Valentine's Day 

and we start into the season of Lent with prayer, fasting and almsgiving (and fish fry’s)!  We have a 

very full month of activities in February and even more planned events in March, such as the 

Intellectual Disability (ID) Drive on March 7&8 and our presentation of the movie "Unplanned" on 

March 28th.  We could really use your support at these many events that benefit the council and the 

parish.  Let's make a strong commitment this Lent to serve our parish and community.   Please 

consider attending and helping out on the following events.  Also, save the dates, mentioned above, 

for our great events in March. 
 

 Please contact me or the Grand Knight if you have social, spiritual or fundraising activities 

that you would like to suggest: 
 

 February 8th (Saturday)  Solidarity Walk against Human Trafficking – begins at 

     7:00 PM in the church 

 February 13th (Thursday)  Officer Meeting – Rm 8 7:00 PM 

 February 13th (Thursday)  Adoration 

 February 19th (Wednesday) Business Meeting – Ed Building  7:30 PM 

 February 21st (Friday) Poker Tournament – Fr. Kass Hall 6:00 PM 

 February 23rd (Sunday) Ladies Night – Cerritos Preforming Arts Center 2:00 PM 

 February 25th (Tuesday) Shrove Tuesday – St. I School Staff & Student Breakfast            

     - Hall serving at 7:00 AM (help needed at 5:30 AM) 

 February 28th (Friday) 1st Fish Fry & Ticket Sales – Church Hall - 6:00 PM 

  

Vivat Jesus 

Rick Tkach 

Deputy Grand Knight 
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Community 
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Florizel Bautista     Donald Chavez     Mike Mercer     Ariel Maningding     Jerome Costa     Mario Santos     Rolly Arenz GK 

Rick Tkach     Jim Bowler     George Del Hierro     Dan Kane DD     Brian Cota     Robert Escobar     Jorge Rodriguez      
Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN, PDD,DM     Bill Serb PGK     Ken Peterson PGK     

 

 

 



 

    

 

 
Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 The drawing for early dues payment at the January meeting went to #25, brother Bob 

Marsh. Perhaps it’s a coincidence, but Bob was the first to pay his 2020 dues. Congratulations Bob.  

Carlos Ramirez name, #68, was drawn for Good of the Order, but unfortunately, he wasn’t present 

to collect $20.00. 
 

 Thank you to the 95 (includes 35 Honorary Life Members) brothers who have paid their 

annual dues to date. That leaves 122 delinquent. Please make every effort to have them in soon. If 

your payments have not been received by March 1, 2020, you won’t be able to participate in any 

Knights of Columbus functions, including Ladies Night. If you are having difficulty paying your 

dues, please contact me or Rolly Arenz, GK. Our phone numbers and email addresses are listed on 

page 2 of this bulletin. 
  
 In concurrence with the precept of Charity from our 1st Degree, almost all our Council 

brothers have donated to our Council fund to assist paying dues for Brothers who are having 

financial difficulty. $300 has already been collected with dues paid to date. We want to assist 

brothers in need to remain in good standing, so if you are in financial difficulty, please reach out.  

Raffle Tickets will be in the mail soon, for 7 Nights at the GRANDVIEW at LAS VEGAS, June 

20 – June 27, 2020.  This beautiful 2-bedroom condominium will sleep 8.  Ticket prices are only 

$5.00, or a book of 6 for $25.00.  You can check out the flier on our Council Website opening page 

kofc8599.org  Please buy or sell at least 2 books so our Council will have the funds required for all 

our charitable work. 
 

 Thank you, also, to those of you who returned your Fraternal Survey Forms, as the 

information contained in them is very important for Supreme to maintain our designation as an IRS 

recognized charity.  This year’s form has changed significantly due to the Faith in Action programs, 

which include activities specific to Faith, Family, Community, and Life.  

I hope to see all of you at our Business Meeting on February 19th, Ladies Night at Cerritos 

Performing Arts Center on the 23rd (Call brother George Del Hierro for reservations) and at our fish 

fries beginning on February 28th. 
   
 Our “Good of the Order” drawing is up to $30 in February, and you must to be present to 

win. 
 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 

 



 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

8th SOLIDARITY WALK AGAINST HUMAN TRAFFICKING 7:00pm 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12th “LINCOLN’S BIRTHDAY” 

13th ADORATION 

13th OFFICER MEETING – Rm 8 7:00pm 

14th “VALENTINE’S DAY” 

17th “PRESIDENT’S DAY” 

19th BUSINESS MEETING – Ed Building 7:30pm 

20th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

21st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

21st POKER TOURNAMENT – Fr. Kass Council Hall 6:00pm 

22nd WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” 

23rd LADIES NIGHT – Cerritos Preforming Art Center 2:00pm 

25th ST. IRENAEUS SCHOOL – Staff & Student Breakfast – Hall 7:00pm 

26th “ASH WEDNESDAY” 

28th FISH FRY – Church Hall 5:00-7:00pm 

6th FISH FRY – Church Hall 5:00-7:00pm 

7th & 8th I.D. DRIVE after masses 

8th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS 2:00am 

10th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12th OFFICER MEETING – Rm 8 7:00pm 

13th ADORATION 

13th FISH FRY – Church Hall 5:00-7:00pm 

17th “ST. PATRICK’S DAY” 

18th BUSINESS MEETING – Ed Building 7:30pm 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

20th FISH FRY – Church Hall 5:00-7:00pm 

26th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

27th FISH FRY – Church Hall 5:00-7:00pm 

28th MOVIE “UNPLANNED” – Church Hall 7:00pm 

28th &29th FISH FRY & RESORT RAFFLE TICKET SALES – Patio after masses 

29th CORPORATE COMMUNION & BREAKFAST 8:00am                                      

  



 

 

Interview with Female Abortionist 
 

 In an interview Christine an abortionist defended being a mother who aborts other women’s 

unborn babies in her heart-wrenching column from the New York Times. The California 

abortionist tried to justify her life-destroying work with her new motherhood, but she also was 

honest about the gruesome reality of what she does. Three times in her column, she mentioned how 

she struggles with doing second-trimester abortions because the babies’ dead bodies remind her of 

her young daughter. 

 

 She began: Recently a colleague asked me if I’d had trouble working while I was pregnant. 

“Actually I was fine,” I said. “I know a lot of people have a hard time, but it wasn’t an issue for me.” 

The colleague raised her eyebrows. “Wow. Good for you. I was a mess.”  We weren’t just talking 

about nausea and swollen feet and low back pain. She and I are abortion doctors. We routinely 

perform procedures well into our patients’ second trimester, when the fetus is well-formed and easily 

recognizable as humanlike, even “life”-like. Baby-like. 

 

 Later, she admitted that was not exactly true. She was a mess. She described being worried 

about infertility and later miscarriage after she did become pregnant with her daughter. “I’m worried 

about, you know, the reason,” she told her husband after three months of not getting pregnant. “Like 

some kind of bad karma: the abortion doctor who can’t get pregnant.” A few weeks later, however, 

she did. When she saw her unborn baby’s heartbeat flicker on the ultrasound for the first time, “then 

the fear really began.” 

 

 Her next admission was particularly disturbing: There was one time when I almost fell apart: 

I was in my second trimester, performing a 17-week procedure on a patient. The fetus, which is 

normally extracted in parts, came through the cervix intact. I dropped it in the metal dish and I saw it 

move, or thought I did. It was all I could do not to run from the procedure room crying. That was the 

only time she said. But that is not quite true either. She said it still is not easy for her to look at a 

“fetus in the dish, the perfect curl of its fingers and toes. Sometimes it reminds me of my daughter — 

how could it not?” 

 

 “How do I continue to do this work?” She asked, but her answer did not make any sense. 

She said she sees “a connection” between aborting unborn babies and her work as a mother. “It’s not 

a tension or a contradiction to be reconciled. It’s a symbiosis, a harmony,” she wrote. 

 

 She concluded: As a doctor, I can draw a distinction, a boundary, between a fetus and a 

baby. When I became a mother, I learned that there are no boundaries, really. The moment you 

become a mother, the moment another heartbeat flickers inside of you, all boundaries fall away. 

Nevertheless, as mothers, we must all make choices. And we must live with the choices that aren’t 

ours to make. 

(Continued on next page) 

https://www.nytimes.com/2019/06/27/opinion/abortion-doctor.html


 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org  

 Click on: Newsletter  
Pictures in this month’s Bulletin: 

Wheel Chair Donation 

Clergy Night 2020 

Clergy Night 2012 & 2014 

Group Picture – Knights 2011 

Group Picture – Knights Wives 2011 

 

Note: For more Council activities pictures go to archives, choose various month’s bulletin’s then scroll 

down past the last page of bulletin to view the posted pictures. 

 
[ continued]

 

 

 Christine’s column reads like a person who is fighting to deny a horrifying reality that she 

does not want to be true. It appears to be her wrestling to justify her work, to deny that what she is 

doing is horrific. She is making a living killing other women’s children – babies who already have 

fingers and toes and heartbeats, babies who hiccup and suck their thumbs, unique, living human 

beings at their most vulnerable moment of life. 

 

 She is right that some choices are not ours to make. Some choices are wrong, and abortion 

killing an unborn baby – is one of them. Perhaps someday she will finally realize the truth, as other 

abortionists have, and quit. Hope and healing is available to people who want to leave the abortion 

industry. Abby Johnson’s ministry And Then There Were None has helped hundreds of abortion 

workers quit their jobs, find employment and heal from the horrors of abortion. 
Information from article from New York Times 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 
 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

     

    

                                   

                                
 

REFLECTION BY DR. MICHAEL CUNNINGHAM 

MATER DOLOROSA RETREAT CENTER 
 

 

How do we think about the suffering in our lives? 
 

 The other day at Mass, the Gospel (Mark 8: 27-33) recounted the conversation among Jesus 

and his disciples about what they were hearing from the people about the identity of Jesus.  

Apparently, there was quite a bit of speculation going on about Jesus as some thought he was a 

returned John the Baptist while others thought he was Elijah or Jeremiah or one of the other 

prophets.  Not a bad group to be identified with.  But when Jesus made the question more personal, 

Peter spoke up and he got it just right.  Peter responded, “You are the Christ!”  Jesus praises Peter for 

his insight and willingness to say it out loud! 

 

Then Jesus does something a bit strange.  As soon as Peter applied the title “Christ” to him, Jesus 

begins to teach that he must suffer, be rejected, be killed and rise after three days.  Clearly, these 

kinds of experiences didn’t fit with being the “Christ” in Peter’s mind.  He pulled Jesus aside and 

scolded him for talking of such things.  Jesus reacts almost violently.  “Get behind me Satan!  You 

are thinking not as God does, but as human beings do!” 

 

 Let’s face it, most of us tend to think as “human beings” do!  Just recall St. Paul’s comment 

in First Corinthians that the sufferings of Jesus are a “a stumbling block to Jews and foolishness to 

Gentiles…” (I Cor 1:23).  Few of us factor “suffering” into our understanding of a rich and satisfying 

life, especially if that life is our own or that of someone we love.  This encounter between Peter and 

Jesus seems to be inviting us to take a different look at the way we think about suffering in our lives.  

If suffering is essential to the life of Jesus, is it just possible that suffering is essential to our lives as 

well?  If suffering is essential to our lives and not just the result of mindless circumstance or 

accident, perhaps we should look to the suffering in our lives to teach us important truths about our 

world, ourselves and, of course, God. 

 

 Would seeing suffering as an essential experience for us change the way we experience it?  

Does Peter understand why Jesus is upset with him? 

 

 Do I? 
 

Love & Prayers, 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 



 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 952-2420 

 

 
 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Medardo Moreno 2/1 Bob Sgobba 2/3 Milton Enriquez 2/8 

Bryan Ashton 2/9 Edward Martinez 2/11 Frank Reis 2/11 

Lloyd Ferry 2/12 John Muellerleile 2/17 Don Gargiulo PGK 2/19 

 Jim Chavez 2/21 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Florizel Bautista     Don Chavez     Mike Mercer     Ariel Maningding     Jerome Costa     Mario Santos 

Rolly Arenz GK     Rick Tkach     Jim Bowler     George Del Hierro     Dan Kane DD 

Brian Cota     Robert Escobar     Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM     Jorge Rodriguez 

Bill Serb PGK     Ken Peterson PGK 

          

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 

 



 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Richard Tkach 829-7289   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman TBA 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Daniel Rozac  723-2555 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


